WEST MICHIGAN SOCCER OFFICIALS ASSOCIATION

BOARD MEETING MINUTES – January 24, 2011

Meeting held at Brann’s – S. Division – 6:30 PM

Members Present:  Doug Turkstra, Bob Powers, Larry Olsen, Mark Lundvick, Bob Schultz, Tom Walters

Members Absent:  John Crumb

Others Attending:  Matt Carlson, Paul Holwerda, Keith Miller, Greg Pilbeam, Bill 

Doug Turkstra, new President of the Association, welcomed all those in attendance, including all in-coming and out-going board members and our assignors and NISOA liaison.

Spring Season Assigning – Greg, Bill, Matt

It was reported that the assignors should be ready to publish assignments on or before February 15.  There are going to be well more that 1000 slots to fill this spring; and most schools have submitted their schedules, so the process of making assignments can start shortly.

MHSAA Communication with WMSOA – Greg

Greg indicated that our communication with MHSAA is generally good, though there are some issues where better or timelier information is needed.  There has still not been a clarification of who is authorized to make the determination about a player’s continued participation in a game when he has shown concussion-like symptoms if there is no one at the game site with specific concussion management training, experience, and/or certification.  We need clarification to know if the coach has authority to make such a decision if an appropriate medical professional or trainer is not present.

“Overtime procedures” are still a significant concern all over the state, due to the lack of a specific MHSAA direction on this.  We will continue to suggest that a standard be adopted.

There were a couple of our officials who received a “5” rating from a coach in the Boys’ season last fall.  It is likely that one of these will be removed, but the other will probably stand as given.

Planning 2011 Events and Meetings

The following were scheduled for 2011:


03/08 Tue – Spring Pre-season Meeting for information and training



GR meeting to be held at GR Christian HS / 2300 Plymouth Ave SE / Grand Rapids

Lakeshore meeting at Bayshore Inn & Suites / 4677 South Harvey / Muskegon



6:30 pm Refreshments – 7:00 pm Meetings to start


04/23 Sat – NISOA Special Testing and Training Meeting for new candidates



Written exam and fitness tests for new applicants (if passed, no fall fitness test required)



Grandville HS - 
Time to be determined

05/03 Tue – Spring Cracker Barrel Meeting (DATE TENTATIVE, depending on schedules)



Site to be determined



6:30 pm Refreshments – 7:00 pm Meeting to start


08/06 Sat – August Fitness Test and Pre-Season Meeting



Grandville HS track and classroom



8:00 am Fitness Test / Meeting to follow (7:30 am for Board members for set-up)


08/18 Thu – Fitness Test Make-up and Pre-Season Meeting for information and training



GR Christian HS



6:00 pm Fitness Test – Meeting to follow

Last week SEP – Fall Cracker Barrel Meeting


Site and date to be determined


6:30 pm Refreshments – 7:00 pm Meeting to start

12/03 Sat – Annual General Meeting


8:00 am - Grandville HS

New referees – Greg

There are likely to be seven new HS referees starting this spring.  Most will be assigned to Freshman games, pending an opportunity to have their games reviewed.  All experienced members should be reminded to be aware of opportunities to mentor these new officials if working games with them.

Reviewing Officials – Tom

Tom Walters and others will continue to attend games to review officials’ performances and game site administration.  The spring Girls’ season should be a good time to do this, as the games are generally of a lower level of intensity.  It should provide an opportunity the reviewers to see some of our newer officials in action and to spend a few minutes after the game (and possibly at half-time if appropriate or necessary) talking with the crews about specific situations that arise or sharing ideas about how to improve on certain areas of mechanics, positioning, foul recognition, and game management.  Tom looks forward to continuing with this.

OK Conference Report – Greg

Greg and John normally have to initiate communication with the OK Conf.  They will meet again with Jim Haskins and Dave Bos, probably in February, to discuss some of the things we do for them, such as referee and site evaluations and tracking of cards.  It would be good to meet with Jim and Dave twice a year, at least, to stay current on issues and concerns.

OK Conf has indicated a pay increase will be given in the fall, probably $5/game Varsity, $3/JV, $2 Freshman.  If this does go through, we will need to contact the River Valley and Lakes 8 to see about getting them to match the new rates.

Overtime procedures for the OK Conf MAY be changing again this spring, and almost certainly in the fall.  It will again be determined within each “color” division, so there will likely be different procedures to deal with.  When the final information is available, our Overtime Chart will be updated and distributed to members, as well as posted on our website.  We will also have to check again with the other conferences for any updates to their rules.

New Website Address - Paul

Our new WMSOA website, as of the start of the year, is “wmsoa.org”, and it is now running with a link from our old site, for the time being, for those who still try to go to that one.  Paul presented a handout with a recap of the current situation and possible options for us to upgrade the site moving forward.  Please see the handout for more information.  It seems the best thing for us to do is consider having the new site revamped and remodeled “professionally”, rather than continue to rely on Dave Whitehouse, so we get the site freshened up, made more user-friendly, and made easier to keep up to date.  Greg’s son will be contacted about his interest in and/or suggestions for doing this, and we will review this when there is additional information.

Treasurer’s Report – Bob, Mark

We currently have $6730 in our checking account, with all bills paid.  There are still about 25 members who have not paid their dues and fees from last year, almost all of which is specifically WMSOA amounts.  The NISOA payments are virtually complete.  

Invoices to the high schools for spring assigning fees will be going out in about two weeks.  We still charge a flat fee of $75/season to the schools; but we should consider raising this for the fall to $100, which would still be less than what is charged in SW Michigan, and would help us cover the costs of paying our referee and site evaluators.

Assignors’ Report – Greg, Bill, Matt

We currently have 194 people listed on Arbiter for our Association, which includes a number of people who are not really in our immediate area (college referees and others from other areas, in particular).  We have capacity for 200 on Arbiter at this time.

Members need to be reminded to keep all personal information and schedule blocks up to date, to complete Arbiter game reports promptly and accurately, as well as to post a head-shot photo for better identification by coaches and assignors.

MHSAA Approved Member Status - Bill

Everything is in place for WMSOA as an approved association with MHSAA, and 120 WMSOA members are currently approved officials.  The list is being reviewed for updating, and members should be reminded to check the MHSAA site to make certain they are listed as approved.  Any problems should be reported to Bill.

Other

We should consider putting a “late fee” system in place for members who do not pay their dues and fees by a determined date, with the condition that members with unpaid dues or fees will not be eligible to game assignments in the coming season.

The Board should consider a possible change to the By-Laws regarding WMSOA dues that should be paid by “Associate” members.  We have a number of people from outside out area who are not officially WMSOA members for whom we assign college and/or high school games.  The current By-Law should be reviewed to see it a revision is in order.

MHSAA’s new Officials Game Report format allows for on-line filing of the report to both the MHSAA and the reported school, but it does not permit printing a copy that can be sent to Greg or John to report the issues.  We need to advise members of the best way to report this information so they have it for our records and follow-up.

Respectfully submitted,

Larry Olsen / WMSOA Secretary 

